الله الموازن دورانه، بزر کسالان، داوطلب آزاده، آموزش از راه دور و ابتار کر داخل کشور دی ماه ۱۴۰۳ مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش عzmoon.medu.ir 16.00 16.							
azmoon.medu.ir (عنره دورات برز ما الله الله الله الله الله الله الله ا							
Listening							
انش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش به فایل صوتی گوش دهید، سپس جملات صحیح را با (True) و جملات غلط را با (False) مشخص نمایید 1) It is often bad to think about things that will never happen. 2) People would travel to the future and the past with a time machine. 3) Some people would prefer to play with cats or birds. 4) Some people would feel frightened when they talk to animals. 3. True 4. False 4. Some people would feel frightened when they talk to animals. 3. True 4. False 5) Yeganeh and Kiana came over for dinner on							
1) It is often bad to think about things that will never happen. a. True b. False 2) People would travel to the future and the past with a time machine. a. True b. False 3) Some people would prefer to play with cats or birds. a. True b. False 4) Some people would feel frightened when they talk to animals. a. True b. False c. Tuesday 6) They wanted to go to the museum of							
5) Yeganeh and Kiana came over for dinner on a. Thursday b. Wednesday c. Tuesday 6) They wanted to go to the museum of a. Wildlife b. Ancient Carpets c. Holy Defense							
 a. third b. second c. first 8) After they had had dinner, their arrived and took them home. a. mothers b. sisters c. fathers 							
انش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش متنی در مورد علاقه مندی افراد خواهید شنید. مشخص کنید افرادی که نام آنها در ستون سمت (
دانش آموزان عزیز، در این بخش، جملاتی در مورد «انواع انرژی» را خواهید شنید. به فایل صوتی با دقت گوش دهید و با استفاده از کلمات داده شده در داخل کادر، مشخص کنید شماره های ۱۳ تا ۱۸ به ترتیب در مورد چه نوع انرژی صحبت می کنند. Coal / wind / water / oil / natural gas / nuclear/ solar energy 13							

ع : ۲۰:۳۰ صبح	ساعت شرو	تعداد صفحه: ۵	مشترک رشته ها	رشته:	<u>بی</u> درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	سؤالات آزمون نهاي
مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰ دقیقه			نام و نام خانوادگی :	14.4	تاریخ آزمون: ۴۰/۰۴/	دوازدهم
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.medu.ir		مرکز ارزش	ار داخل کشور دی ماه 1403	دور و ایثار ً	گسالان، داوطلب آزاد، آموزش از راه د	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزر'

رديف سؤالات (پاسخبرگ دارد) نمره

نمره	رديف سؤالات (پاسخبرگ دارد)								
	Voca	abulary							
	بر و عبارت زیر آن اضافی است.)	متن زیر را کامل کنید. (یک تصو	توجه به تصاویر و عبارات داده شده،	E با					
1/۵		?							
	shouted at replaced	figure out	burst into tears						
	Amir tried hard to (19) what the went home, he couldn't do his homework. His went to the balcony. Then, he (21)	father (20)		d					
	${f B}$ ف در ستون ${f B}$ اضافی است.)	از ستون ${f B}$ پیدا کنید. (یک تعری	رای هر کلمه از ستون ${f A}$ یک تعریف	. F					
	A		В						
1/۵	 22) The <u>demand</u> for laptops is increasing. 23) Dr. Gharib was a famous <u>physician</u>. 	a. someone who curesb. a word or a phrase li order in a dictionary	sted in alphabetical						
	24) I circled the dictionary <u>entry</u> for the word 'ant'.	c. an arrangement in a p d. the amount of a produ	earticular order act or service people want						
	25) Teachers spare no to teach us		زینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.	S G					
۱/۵	25) Teachers spare no to teach us new things. a. paints b. pains c. points d. plains 26) We searched for a map of Kerman.								
	 a. successful b. success 27) You cannot buy that expensive house. It's be a. coat b. shirt 	c. succeed	d. unsuccessfullyaccording to your cloth.d. jacket						
	ن _ى است.)	زیر را کامل کنید. (یک کلمه اضا	استفاده از کلمات داده شده، مکالمه	H با					
	· ·	variety / boost / recommend / dedicated							
۱/۵	Sam: Can you (28) doing somethin		ivitios						
,, ω	John: Yes! Check this website and find a (29) of fitness activities. Sam: That sounds great.								
	John: How can I (30) my energy?								
	Sam: You can jog to school every day.								
	Gra	mmar	- 1: 11	_ T					
	21) Dogo won't finish how homowould on time	9	زینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.	S I					
	31) Rose won't finish her homework on time, a. will Rose b. will she	c. won't she	d. won't Rose						
	32) The robber by the police two day								
۲/۵	a. is found b. has found	c. finds	d. was found						
1/ω	 33) The plane before I got to the airp a. is leaving b. leaves 34) My grandchildren 'Smart Kid' if 	c. had left	d. leaving						
	• • •	e c. are playing / were	d. will play/ would be						
	a. which it b. who	c. that it	d. which						
	<u></u>	صفحه ۱۲							

	فحه: ۵ ساعت شروع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح	سؤالات آزمون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳ رشته: مشترک رشته ها تعداد صد						
٥	مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰ دقیقا	دوازدهم تاریخ آزمون: ۴۰/۰۴/ ۱۴۰۳ نام و نام خانوادگی:						
	مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.medu.ir	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالان، داوطلب آزاد، آموزش از راه دور و ایثارگر داخل کشور دی ماه 1403						
مره	;	رديف سؤالات (پاسخبرگ دارد)						
١	36) Zahra and her sister me37) When I sent the book to her, she -	not already it. (to buy)						
۱/۵	با کلمات در هم ریخته زیر، یک جمله معنادار بنویسید. 38) is / who / are talking / the students / to the teacher / very dedicated /.							
٢	عبد به عبارات داده شده، به سوالات زير پاسخ كامل دهيد. 39) A: What would he do if he had a smartphone? B: If,							
		Reading						
٣	 a. You move to a new city, and you b. You meet your friends every doe. You spend time with your friend. You are absent at a party, and to d. You are a	lay, and you don't miss them. Inds, and you feel happy. Inobody misses you. you about the origin of words and the story behind them. For as', 'bazaar' and 'paradise' entered English from Persian." In a provide information about the origin of the words. In and 'paradise' came from Arabic to English. In the history of words. In a transition about the origin of the words. In the history of words. In a transition about the origin of the words. In a transition about the origin of the words. In a transition about the origin of the words. In a transition about the origin of the words.						
		ا صفحه ۱۳ ز ۵						

آكادمي آموزشي كهكشان

شروع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح	د صفحه: ۵ ساعت شروع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح		ی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳ رشته:	سؤالات آزمون نهایے
مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰ دقیقه		نام و نام خانوادگی :	تاریخ آزمون: ۴۰/۱۰/۳۴	دوازدهم
ین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.med		ار داخل کشور دی ماه 1403	سالان، داوطلب آزاد، آموزش از راه دور و ایثار۲	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگ

رديف سؤالات (پاسخبرگ دارد) نمره

متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات داده شده در هر قسمت پاسخ دهید.

Dictionaries come in different types, levels, and sizes based on the user's needs. For example, learner's dictionaries are designed for students, providing simple definitions, grammar tips, and example sentences to improve their understanding. On the other hand, advanced dictionaries include a range of vocabulary and detailed explanations suitable for high-level users. Similarly, dictionaries have different sizes, from pocket-sized or portable ones to large dictionaries that provide vast knowledge about language. People choose the dictionary they need according to their language goals and needs, whether they are language learners or not.

٣

۴

***** True or False

- 45) Advanced dictionaries contain a range of vocabulary.
- **a.** True **b.** False
- **46**) Learner's dictionaries are only designed for advanced users.
- **a.** True **b.** False

Answer the questions.

- 47) What do learner's dictionaries provide to improve the students' understanding?
- **48**) How do people choose the dictionary they need?

متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات داده شده در هر قسمت پاسخ دهید.

O

Think about charging your phone using electricity from the plants on your window. Scientists at Wageningen University in the Netherlands have worked on making this possible since 2007. They're using a natural process that's safe for both the plants and the environment. For centuries, people have used fossil fuels like oil and coal to generate energy. It has made our planet dirty and polluted. If we keep using these fuels, they will finish soon. The high cost of energy also affects our economy.

The research focuses on using plants to generate electricity. The plants make their food through photosynthesis, which uses sunlight to convert water and carbon dioxide into energy. The scientists have selected a special type of plant called "Teak", that is suitable for this purpose. They're studying how to use this plant to generate electricity without harming it or the environment. This new technology could help reduce pollution and weather change.

True / False

49) Scientists have worked on making new phones from plants.

a. True **b.** False

50) The scientists have selected "Teak" to generate electricity

a. True **b.** False

Choose the best answer.

- **51**) Which of the following is **true** about generating electricity from the plants?
 - **a.** It is harmful to environment

b. It has been used by people since 2007

c. It is a natural process

d. It will finish soon

- 52) The above passage provides answer to all the following questions but -----
 - **a.** What have people used to generate energy?
 - **b.** Where is Wageningen University?
 - c. How can plants generate electricity?
 - **d.** Which way of electricity generation is better?

Answer the following questions.

- **53**) What is "photosynthesis"?
- **54**) How could the new technology help the environment?

صفحه ۴ از ۵

- J , ---

ساعت شروع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح		تعداد صفحه: ۵	مشترک رشته ها	رشته:	ی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	سؤالات آزمون نهایے	
دقيقه	مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰		:	نام و نام خانوادگی	14.4	تاریخ آزمون: ۴۰/ ۱۰/	دوازدهم
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.medu.ir				بر داخل کشور دی ماه 403	ور و ایثارگ	سالان، داوطلب آزاد، آموزش از راه د	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگ
د) نمره				سؤالات (پاسخبرگ			ردیف

	Writing	
1/4	با توجه به پاراگراف داده شده، جواب موارد خواسته شده را در پاسخ نامه بنویسید. Water is the most essential element in our life. We cannot think of life without water. We need water to drink, to wash our bodies and clothes, to cook our food and to grow crops, vegetables and fruits. Water is also essential for animals, birds, insects, etc. We need huge resources of water to generate electricity on a large and commercial scale. Nearly 70 percent of our body is water. Lack of rain causes droughts. Thus, water is very important to our life and our planet. 55) Find the topic of the paragraph. 56) Find the controlling idea of the paragraph. 57) Find the concluding sentence of the paragraph.	P
1/۵	Nowadays, garbage is a big problem in our world. Every day, people create lots of waste from their homes, schools, and businesses. This garbage can harm the environment and affect our health. For example, when lots of garbage is left in parks and streets, it can attract mice and insects. Some insects don't eat food. People are asked to use less plastic and to sort their garbage. 58) The supporting sentences of the above paragraph	Q
٢	از بین کلمات ربط داخل پرانتز، کلمه مناسب را انتخاب نموده و سپس با توجه به تصاویر داده شده، ادامه جملات را کامل کنید. (کلمه ربط صحیح به همراه ادامه جمله باید به طور کامل در پاسخ نامه نوشته شود.) (۵۱) It's raining heavilly, (so /or) (۵۲) Hamed didn't study hard, (and /but)	R
٣	با استفاده از تمام عبارات داده شده زیر، یک پاراگراف با موضوع (Supporting Sentence) در پاسخ نامه بنویسید. (Topic Sentence) باشد. ✓ eating fewer snacks and selecting healthier alternatives ✓ getting active each day ✓ eating more fruit and vegies ✓ turning off the TV or computer and getting active (3) A healthy lifestyle	S

I	رشته: مشترک رشته ها			مون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	راهنمای تصحیح آزه
	مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح	ساعت شرو	تاریخ آزمون: ۱۴۰۳/۱۰/۴	دوازدهم
	ین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.med	_	ی ماه ۱۴۰۳	الان، داوطلب آزاد، آموزش از راه دور و ایثارگر داخل و خارج از کشور د و	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسا

	azmoon.medu.ir				
نمره			راهنمای تصحی		رديف
	Listening				A
۲	J			هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	
	1. (b) False	2. (a) True	3. (b) False	4. (a) True	
		. ,	. ,		В
۲	5 ()		7 (1)	هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	
	5. (a)	6. (c)	7. (b)	8. (a)	C
۲				هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	С
'	9. (d)	10. (a)	11. (e)	12. (b)	
				هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	D
ا بيا	13. solar energy	14. win	d		
٣	15. natural gas	16. oil			
	17. water	18. nuc	lear energy		
	Vocabulary				E
١/۵	v			هر یاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	
	19. figure out	20. shouted at	21. burst into tea		
	· ·			هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	F
١/۵	22. (d)	23. (a)	24. (b)		
		<u> </u>		 هر یاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	G
١/۵	25. (b)	26. (d)	27. (a)	هر پاسی محدیم(۳۱۵) سره	
	23. (0)	20. (u)	27. (a)		Н
١/۵	20	20	20.14	هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	11
	28. recommend	29. variety	30. boost		
	Grammar				I
۲/۵				هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	
	31. (b) 32. (d)	33. (c) 34. (a)	35. (d)	
				هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	J
١	36. have not (haven't)	invited	37. had / bough		
	36. <u>have not (haven't)</u> 0.25		37. $\frac{\text{had}}{0.25} / \frac{\text{bough}}{0.25}$		
١/۵	20 The strale-strale 4	_		به ترتیب صحیح هر قسمتی که زیر آنها .	K
•	38. The students are ta	iking to the teacher	<u>wno is very dedicat</u>		
	20 Ithob-1 1	one he	n anlina 31-41	هر پاسخ صحیح ۱ نمره	\mathbf{L}
۲	39. If he had a smartph 0.5	one, <u>he would use a</u> 0.5	n online dictionary.		
'	40. The parents should		ncipal.		
		.75 0. 2			
			صفحه ۱ از ۲		

رشته: مشترک رشته ها			مون نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی ۳	راهنمای تصحیح آزه
مدت آزمون : ۱۲۰ دقیقه	ع : ۱۰:۳۰ صبح	ساعت شرو	تاریخ آزمون: ۴۰/ ۱۴۰۳/۱۴	دوازدهم
مرکز ارزشیابی و تضمین کیفیت نظام آموزش و پرورش azmoon.medu.ir		ی ماه ۱۴۰۳		دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگس

نمره	راهنمای تصحیح	ردیف				
	Reading	M				
٣	هر پاسخ <i>صح</i> یح(۰/۷۵) نمره					
	41. (a) 42. (c) 43. (b) 44. (d)					
	سوالات شماره ۴۵ و ۴۶ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره دارند و سوالات شماره ۴۷ و ۴۸ هرکدام ۱ نمره دارند.	N				
	45. (a)True 46. (b)False					
	47. Learners' dictionaries are designed for students, providing simple definitions, grammar tips					
٣	and example sentences to improve their understanding. 0.25 0.25					
	$0.25 \qquad 0.25$					
	48. People choose the dictionary they need according to their language goals and needs,					
	0.25 0.75 سوالات شماره ۴۹ تا ۵۲ هر کدام (۰/۵) نمره دارند و سوالات شماره ۵۳ و ۵۴ هرکدام ۱ نمره دارند.	0				
	49. (b)False 50. (a)True 51. (c) 52. (d)					
۴	53. It means using sunlight to convert water and carbon dioxide into energy.					
	54. The new technology could help reduce pollution and weather change.					
	0.25					
	Writing	P				
1/0	هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره					
1/ω	55. Water 56 is the most essential element in our life					
	56. is the most essential element in our life 57. Thus, water is very important to our life and our planet.					
	هر پاسخ صحیح(۰/۵) نمره	Q				
1/0	58. (b) 59. (c)					
	60. Some insects don't eat food.					
	هر پاسخ صحیح(۱) نمره	R				
	(پاسخ های ارائه شده صرفا پیشنهادی است، در صورتی که دانش آموز جمله ای را نوشته باشد که از نظر معنایی و دستوری،					
۲ ا	مفهوم را رسانده باشد، نمره کامل تعلق می گیرد.)					
	61. so take your umbrella					
	0.5 0.5 62. and he failed the exam.					
	0.5 0.5					
	در پاسخ صحیح شماره ۶۳ موارد ذیل لحاظ گردد و ۳ نمره به مجموع موارد تعلق می گیرد .	S				
	 ✓ نوشتن جمله موضوعی دارای مفهوم و دستور صحیح ۰/۲۵ نمره 					
۳ ا	\checkmark نوشتن چهار جمله بدنه مرتبط با جمله موضوعی و دارای مفهوم و دستور صحیح ۱ نمره \checkmark					
	 ✓ نوشتن جمله نتیجه گیری ۲۵/۰ نمره ✓ دوشتن جمله نتیجه گیری ۱۵/۰ نمره 					
	 ✓ رعایت علایم نگارشی ۵/۰ نمره ✓ رعایت علایم نگارشی ۱۵ فرند. مشکل آدمه: حدیده تا ۱۵ میداد. 					
	✔ رعایت اصول کلی پاراگراف نویسی و شکل آن و منسجم بودن متن ۱ نمره					
۴٠	موفق باشيد					
	صفحه ۲ از ۲					